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March 2023 
NEWSLETTER 

Volume #24   |  Issue #3| Chalice Unitarian Universalist Congregation 

“You don’t make progress by standing on 

the sidelines, whimpering and complaining. 

You make progress by implementing ideas.” 

-Shirley Chisolm 
 

 

The Black Alder 

Birth Tree for March 
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SUNDAY SERVICES SCHEDULE 
 

Sunday Service  

Zoom Meeting ID: 832 129 662 

https://uuma.zoom.us/j/832129662 

 

After-worship COFFEE HOUR 

Stay in the same Zoom site as Sunday Service 

 
10 a.m. Online and In-person  

March 5 – Rev. Sharon Wylie  

“We All Need Care”  

Rev. Sharon says of Chalice that everyone is worried that someone else needs pastoral care, but 

nobody wants care for themselves. This morning she makes the case that everyone needs care.  

  

10 a.m. Online and In-person  

March 12 – Rev. Dr. Tom Owen-Towle, pulpit guest in-person  

“The Art of Finishing Life Well!”  

Unitarian Universalism is increasingly a world of seniors. And, for the first time in human history, 

our world will have, by 2050, more people 60 and over than children under age 15. There exists a 

deep hunger to engage the difficult yet enlivening homestretch challenges of solitude and quest, joy 

and service, surrender and legacy. Tom will share his notes as a bona fide elder.  

  

The Rev. Dr. Tom Owen-Towle has been a parish minister since 1967 and is currently speaking, 

hither and yon, via zoom and in person. Tom will have copies of his books available, especially those 

on conscious aging and mindful dying.  

  

NOTE: Daylight savings time begins today.  

  

9 a.m. Online and In-person  

11 a.m. In-person  

March 19 – Rev. Sharon Wylie  

“Being Good Neighbors” Multigenerational Service  

Mr. Rogers died 20 years ago, but his influence lives on through reruns of his tv show Mister Rogers’ 

Neighborhood and through the animated tv show Daniel Tiger’s Neighborhood. Our service this 

morning celebrates his memory and reflects on some of his teachings.  

  

9 a.m. Online and In-person  

11 a.m. In-person  

March 26 – Rev. Sharon Wylie  

“Made Invisible”  

Today we mark International Transgender Day of Visibility, which occurs annually on March 31. 

The day is dedicated to celebrating transgender people and raising awareness of discrimination faced 

by transgender people worldwide. This is the fifth service in our 8-part series “UU Values and 

Covenant.”  

 

To schedule an appointment with Rev. Sharon: 

Online: https://calendly.com/revsharonwylie/ 

Text or call: 619.871.995 

Email: swylie@chaliceuucongregation.org 

https://zoom.us/j/118751781?pwd=S0EyQmZLdjJuNnBlV1ZIWW0yZVFnZz09
https://calendly.com/revsharonwylie/
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On March 19, we will begin having two worship 

services on Sunday morning, at 9 a.m. and 11 a.m. The 

last time we had two worship services on Sunday 

morning was March 8, 2020, so it’s been a full three 

years. 

 

I don’t like the phrase “returning to normal” because it 

suggests we’re going back to something that we can’t 

go back to. The pandemic has changed us, and changed 

the world, and we need to face that and acknowledge 

it. If we “returned” to how we were doing things in 

2020, then our Sunday service wouldn’t be live-

streamed and we wouldn’t be mindful about how we spread illness. 

 

Instead, I think what we are doing is “experimenting to see if two 

services still suit us.” 

 

There are two immediate benefits to having two services. One is that 

our congregants will have more choices on Sunday mornings. This may 

be especially helpful to parents with young children. Young children get 

up early, and families coming to the 9 a.m. service will still have plenty 

of time for other activities in the rest of the day. Our children’s religious 

education programs will run during the 9 a.m. service, as they did 

before the pandemic. 

 

The second benefit is that more people can attend Sunday morning 

worship in-person without the chapel becoming crowded (something we 

want to avoid while Covid variants still abound). 

 

To decide which service will be livestreamed, we have polled those who 

attend online worship regularly. The overwhelming choice is in favor of 

streaming the 9 a.m. service, so that’s what we’ll do. 

 

The last year of normal church operations was 2018; our new building 

was under construction in 2019, and then the pandemic hit in 2020. In 

Minister's Message 

Rev. Sharon Wylie 
Minister 
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2018, our average Sunday attendance was 127. In comparison, our 

average Sunday attendance (zoom and chapel) in 2022 was 87. It will be 

a sign of congregational health if we can continue to raise our 

attendance on Sunday morning. 

 

It is not unusual for people to stop attending church when they are 

experiencing a personal crisis. That may sound counterintuitive—

shouldn’t we go to church MORE when we are in crisis?—but our 

human impulse is to “hide” when we are struggling. It is not surprising 

or unusual that Sunday attendance has dropped. And as we continue to 

recuperate from the stressors of being completely shut down, we hope 

and expect to see an increasing number of congregants on Sunday 

mornings, whether in-person or online.  

 

Coordinating Team has not yet decided about other changes that might 

be made to our safety precautions, so please keep an eye on the weekly 

Enuus for updates. 

 

Blessings and love to you, 

Sharon 
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Pardon our mess! It seems that during the 

installation of the patio shade sails, a gas line and 

a water line to the Chapel were broken. This has 

slowed down the installation of the sails and has 

prolonged the mess on the Courtyard. With the 

help of John Schulz (yes, the composer of “You are 

Welcome Here” and “The Well”), we are moving 

forward with the repairs, and we hope to complete 

the installation and get back to normal operation 

soon. I am truly thankful that we are blessed with 

congregants who rise to the occasion when help is 

needed. Thank you, John.  And thank you to the Coordinating Team 

that does so much to keep Chalice moving forward every day. 

 

Many of us have noticed the lack of flags and banners on our campus 

that represent our values and mission statement. The Board is working 

to develop policies to display these items on our campus. Hopefully, we 

will soon have a colorful campus that reflects our values and makes our 

visitors feel welcome even before they open their car doors. 

The Auction, our biggest fundraiser of the year, is happening this 

month. Besides raising money for the Chalice operating fund, it is a 

great community building event. I encourage you all to participate, have 

fun, get to know your fellow congregants, and raise a little money for 

Chalice. Oh, and I heard there may be a few valuable antique clocks for 

auction! 

 

Inspire, Connect, Act. 

 

Blessings, 

Tom Carlstrom, Board President 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Tom Carlstrom 
Board President 

President’s Column 
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Music Events for Purchase at the Chalice Auction March 5 – 

March 12 

Here is a preview of some amazing music events available at 

this year’s auction: 

 

Chopin, Gershwin, and Cell Phones, March 19 – Justin Gray 

will entertain and educate as he demonstrates how the 

compositions of Bach and Chopin help him to be a better 

cocktail pianist, specializing in the music of George 

Gershwin. There will be musical theme guessing games  as 

well as personal songs created on the spot from your cell phone number! 

 

Chalice’s Nuu Revuu, June 24 – Come on out and enjoy some of your favorite 

Chalice vocalists and instrumentalists, along with some corny jokes and interactive 

fun! A partial list of performers includes John Schulz, Dean Goddette, Patty 

Carlisle, Tom Carlstrom, Marie-Pia Duffy Foltz, Deb Coon, Lena Wellman, Amy 

Wrench, Wendy Metzger, Alice Dodd, Ethan & Lara Brown, Jody & Joel Roney and 

more. 

 

Nightsongs and Lullabies, January 20, 2024 - This very special musical 

performance will feature sopranos Maria-Pia Duffy-Foltz and Jennifer Savion along 

with pianist Tim McKnight. As the darkness of winter surrounds us, this concert 

will explore the beauty of night, as well as the dreams that fill the mysterious 

journey we call sleep. You’ll hear some beautiful lullabies from around the world, 

exquisite art songs of composers like Brahms and Fauré, musical theatre selections 

from Stephen Sondheim and Andrew Lloyd Webber, and piano music of Copland, 

Grieg, Lanz and much more! A night full of vocal solos and duets as well as piano 

solos and duets! No need to fear the darkness, as this performance will help us to 

treasure it. 

 

Hop on over to the Chalice Auction website, CharityAuction.bid/chaliceuu to bid on 

these very special events. 

 

 

 

 

 

Music Program 

Tim McKnight 
Music Director 
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Emma’s Revolution at UU Fellowship of San Dieguito March 25 

Emma’s Revolution will be at UUFSD for their “After the Rain”  Spring Justice 

Concert on March 25 at 7:00p. This is both in person and live streamed. For tickets 

and more information, go to https://emmasrevolution.com/tickets-march-25-solana-

beach.  

 

 

Sunday Worship Music – March Highlights 

Mar 5:  John Schulz will be our  worship musician. 

 

Mar 12: Tim McKnight will be our  worship musician. 

 

Mar 19: John Schulz will be our  worship musician. 

 

Mar 26: The Chancel Choir will present “Truly Brave”, words and music by Sara 

Bareilles, Jack Antonoff, Billy Steinberg, and Tom Kelly, and arranged by Mac 

Huff. Tim McKnight will be our  worship musician. 

 

 

Looking Ahead 

Auction Event: Chopin, Gershwin, and Cell Phones ………………….. March 19 @ 2p 

Emma’s Revolution at UUFSD ..…………………………………………. March 25 @ 7p 

Spring Music Service …………………………………………………………………May 21 

Auction Event: Chalice’s Nuu Revuu …………………………. June 24 @ 6:30p – 8:00p 

Auction Event: Nightsongs and Lullabies …………………….. January 20, 2024 @ 7p 

Chancel Choir Rehearsals  …………………………...Thursdays @ 7:30p in the chapel 

Handchime Ensemble Rehearsals ……………………... Thursdays @ 6:30p in the Hub 

 

 

 

   

 “One good thing about music, when it 

hits you, you feel no pain.” 

                                       ― Bob Marley 

https://emmasrevolution.com/tickets-march-25-solana-beach
https://emmasrevolution.com/tickets-march-25-solana-beach
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After an All-Church service on February 5th, our 

religious education classes re-started on February 12th!  

We held 5 separate classes:  a preschool class, one for 

kids in kindergarten to 2nd grade,  another for grades 3 

to 5, one for grades 6 to 10 and an Emerging Adults 

space for our 16- to 20-year-olds to meet.  Technically, 

the UUA defines “emerging adults” as those from 18 to 

24, but this is a group that has been in community for 

years—some of them for more than a decade.  It makes 

sense to have a space to include the older youth in this 

group, which is led by Paula Gonzales and Lara Brown.   

 

As many of you heard, my personal goal is to have 2 people volunteer 

with the program for every parent of young children, and we’re getting 

there!  I would say about half of our volunteers are the former, 

including six Board members (although one is a parent of young 

children—thank you Amber Vlasnic!) 

 

I sincerely hope many more of you will join the program.  I make it as 

easy as possible by providing the curriculum and all the supplies.  

There are always two adults in the room so you can share the 

experience with another Chalice congregant. Please contact me to find 

out more and/or to express your support.  Thanks! 

 

Pictured below are members of our Love Connects Us class. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Family Ministries 

Kathleen Swift 
Director of Family 

Ministries 
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From Paula Gonzales, our volunteer youth leader: 

 

Chalice has an "Emerging Adult" RE Class! 
 
This class ranges in age from 16 to 20. These young people have been in 
community for a long time and want to remain as a group. So far, these 
are all young people who have been involved with Chalice for 5 years or 
more, but the group is open to new attendees too!! Currently the 
meetings are at 11:30 am on Sundays in the cottage. When Chalice goes 
to 2 services, we will have to change our meeting time.  
 
The group’s main goals are to provide a fun and safe space for us all to 
be ourselves. The class operates as a Covenant Group in addition to 
being an RE class.  Additional adult RE Leaders would be wonderful.  
 
 

 

Kathleen Swift 

Director of Family Ministries 

dfm@chaliceuucongregaiton.org 
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The 2023 Chalice Auction opens Sunday, March 5th at noon and the online auction 

will run till 5pm Sunday, March 12th.  A special one-night Live Auction will be 

Saturday, March 11th. 

 

Most dinners and selected treasures will be available only during the live auction 

Saturday, March 11th. Live auction items are in the catalog at the auction website.  

You will see ***LIVE AUCTION ONLY*** in the description for those items.   

 

There is a limit of 75 people for the live auction in the chapel and you will need to 

reserve a spot if you want to attend.  You are encouraged to wear a 70’s costume to 

the live auction.  There will be a just-for-fun costume contest during Intermission. 

 

If you plan to participate via Zoom you will also need to sign up.  We are limited to 

25 people on Zoom, so reserve your space by Friday, March 3rd so we can get a 

paddle to you.   

 

To sign up for either in-person or Zoom reservations, please go to the auction 

website and click on the button below the logo that says "Sign Up for Live Auction 

In-Person or Zoom" and that will take you to the sign up page.  Or follow this link:  

https://www.signupgenius.com/go/20f054aacae23aafa7-chalice2#/ 

 

At 4:30 pm there will be food, drink and socializing in the Courtyard, and Art and 

other online items will be available to view. At 5:45 pm there will be a bidding 

practice session for Zoom attendees and at 6:00 pm the Live Auction and 

Shenanigans begin.  There will be an intermission mid-way through to give 

everyone time to refuel along with the Costume Contest.  Childcare will be 

provided.  

 

Would you (and a friend) like to go to a fabulous Chalice Auction Dinner Party for 

just $20.00?  Don't forget to purchase your Dinner for Two Opportunity Drawing 

ticket, available now at the auction website.  You'll need to let the auction team 

know before the start of the live auction which dinner you would like to attend if 

you're the lucky winner.  There are amazing 

dinners to check out on the website now, and 

more will be added soon. 

 

Our goal is $30,000, so bid often and bid high 

to support this wonderful community. 

If you have any questions, we’re here to help!  

Contact the auction team . 

 

 

Auction News 
NNewsProgra
m 
 

https://www.signupgenius.com/go/20f054aacae23aafa7-chalice2#/
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“Practicing reconciliation is my personal spiritual discipline. As a 

management consultant, I know a lot about helping people work 

through their differences, but until I embraced reconciliation as a 

spiritual practice, I didn't realize just how transformative reconciliation 

can be. Practicing reconciliation means I commit to being in right 

relationship with people in my life and, when I'm not, caring enough to 

face unresolved issues and improve the relationship.” 

 

        Paula Cole Jones 

 

 

 

On Saturday, April 1st from 1p.m. to 5:30p.m,. the Chalice 

Transformation Team is pleased to have Paula Cole Jones return for an 

afternoon workshop on Zoom.  Paula spoke to us last year about 

Creating a Culture of Inclusion and the 8th principle. For those who 

attended, it was an amazing workshop.  Don’t miss this opportunity to 

gain wisdom and insight from one of UU’s most thoughtful and powerful 

teachers. During this transformative work we are doing at Chalice, 

including but not limited to the recent adoption of the 8th principle, 

disagreement and misunderstanding can arise. This workshop, which is 

a combination of dialogues and exercises, will help us learn how to move 

from debate to right relationship and give us skills to move from 

defending a place of comfort to creating a frame wide enough to include 

all people.  Follow this link for more information on reconciliation:  

https://www.uua.org/multiculturalism/racial-

justice/history/uua/reconciliation/117816.shtml 

Transformation Team 

https://www.uua.org/multiculturalism/racial-justice/history/uua/reconciliation/117816.shtml
https://www.uua.org/multiculturalism/racial-justice/history/uua/reconciliation/117816.shtml
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Below is Paula Cole Jones’ description of this exciting workshop: 

 

RECONCILIATION: A PATHWAY FOR BRIDGING PEOPLE AND 

COMMUNITIES 

  

  

PURPOSE:  TO OFFER A PROCESS FOR RECONCILIATION THAT 

CAN STIMULATE COMMUNITY BUILDING AND PROBLEM 

SOLVING, WHILE RESPECTING DIFFERENCES AND RESTORING 

RELATIONSHIPS. 

  

OBJECTIVES: 

  

• Strengthen the connection between spiritual practice, social justice, 

and community building. 

  

• Promote reconciliation as a competency that should be taught to 

people of all ages. 

  

• Begin the process of individual and group reconciliation during the 

workshop and encourage individual practice as a way to build the 

capacity to address and prevent, rather than avoid, conflict.   

  

• Position Unitarian Universalist congregations for growth and 

diversity 
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Your Green Sanctuary Team is looking for one or two people for the 

EXCITING challenge of designing an assessment to take the pulse of 

the Chalice community.  

• What do people in our congregation know about climate change 

and current environmental challenges?  

• What are people doing about it?  

• What attitudes about all this prevail?  

We are eager to move onto Phase 2 of UUA’s Green Sanctuary 

certification, but without this information, we’re stuck. If building 

questionnaires is your passion (and who doesn’t LOVE doing this?) we 

could use your help.  

 

To see what an opportunity assessment requires, check out UUA’s 

website: Stage 2: Opportunity Assessment  | Green Sanctuary | 

UUA.org.    

 

If you can help, please contact us at: chaliceuucgreen@gmail.com We 

need you. Thank you!  

 

 
 
  

Green Sanctuary Team 

https://www.uua.org/environment/green-sanctuary/2030-process/stage-2
https://www.uua.org/environment/green-sanctuary/2030-process/stage-2
mailto:chaliceuucgreen@gmail.com
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We all know that being a parent is a full-time job. However, these 

Board members still find that board service is very do-able. Chalice 

values the unique perspectives and experiences that parents bring to 

the table. While serving on the Board is a time commitment, Chalice 

supports this commitment by offering babysitting reimbursement to 

care for your child(ren) during Board meetings and/or retreats and 

Zoom meetings. Board meetings occur once a month and are scheduled 

after typical work hours. Serving on the Chalice Board can be a 

fulfilling experience and a chance to deepen your connection to the 

community we are looking to build. If interested, please speak to 

someone on the nominating committee or the current Board. 

 
  

From the Board 
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Mistakes and Miracles: Upcoming Chalice Book Read 

 

Join your Chalice community in reading Mistakes and Miracles: 

Congregations on the Road to Multiculturalism, by co-authors Nancy Palmer 

Jones and Karin Lin.  As you may know, this book was selected as the UUA 

Common Read for 2022-23 and the Chalice Board is also currently studying 

this book.  We have invited board members to share their experience with the 

book at these sessions and to consider co-facilitating a session.  We are 

excited to strengthen our community through this common experience. 

 

This book will share the joy, disappointment, and growth of five 

congregations on a journey toward Beloved Community.  Unitarian 

Universalist congregations across the nation are grappling with the charge to 

dismantle white supremacy in ourselves, our communities, and our 

world.  Chalice joins these congregations in reading this book as part of that 

work. 

 

This series of four discussions will invite the group to engage meaningfully 

with the stories of others who are also on this path with their faith 

community.  Each session will be 90-minutes and will be offered at two 

different times, one virtual and one in-person.  Our in-person sessions will be 

held in the Rainbow Room.  You are welcome to mix and match sessions as 

fits your schedule.  Beginning February 10th, we will meet every other 

Friday on zoom from 6:00-7:30 pm.  Beginning February 12th, we will meet 

at Chalice every other Sunday after the service, from 11:30 am to 1 pm. 

 

If you would like to receive email reminders with discussion questions, please 

sign-up here. 

 

There are two sessions left.  These sessions will cover the following themes at 

the date and times listed below: 

 

• History and Hope 

o Friday, March 10th, zoom, 6 - 7:30 pm 

o Sunday, March 12th, Chalice, 11:30 am - 1 pm (Rainbow Room) 

• Strategy and What’s Next 

o Friday, March 24th, zoom, 6 - 7:30 pm 

o Sunday, March 26th, Chalice, 11:30 am - 1 pm (Rainbow Room) 

 

Transformation Team 

https://forms.gle/SraMP4TXssFRG8Cf6
https://forms.gle/SraMP4TXssFRG8Cf6
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/81051274590?pwd=Z3pmMEljaFBoQkVHQnUwVU45eGxvdz09
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/81051274590?pwd=Z3pmMEljaFBoQkVHQnUwVU45eGxvdz09
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For the virtual sessions, zoom information follows.  The book is available as a 

kindle e-book or a physical copy can be purchased from the UUA bookstore. 

 

Friday Virtual Meetings 

Topic: Congregational Read -- Mistakes and Miracles 

Time: Feb 10 & 24 - March 10 & 24 2023 06:00 PM Pacific Time (US and 

Canada) 

 

Join Zoom Meeting 

https://us02web.zoom.us/j/81051274590?pwd=Z3pmMEljaFBoQkVHQnUwV

U45eGxvdz09 

 

Meeting ID: 810 5127 4590 

Passcode: 375599 

 

Dial in #1-669-444-9171 

 

 

 

 

https://www.amazon.com/Mistakes-Miracles-Congregations-Road-Multiculturalism-ebook/dp/B07Y5PF47L
https://www.uuabookstore.org/Mistakes-and-Miracles-P18521.aspx
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/81051274590?pwd=Z3pmMEljaFBoQkVHQnUwVU45eGxvdz09
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/81051274590?pwd=Z3pmMEljaFBoQkVHQnUwVU45eGxvdz09
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The following notice from Coordinating Team was in the February 8 

Enuus: 

 

 

Updated Vaccination Guidelines from Coordinating Team: 

 

Coordinating Team has made the decision to no longer require full 

vaccination for attending worship and other indoor events on our 

Chalice campus. We anticipate that masking and distancing will 

continue to provide protection in the Chalice chapel for the foreseeable 

future. This decision reflects several realities: 

1. Our most vulnerable congregants are already staying home to 

watch worship online 

2. We do not check people's vaccination cards, so have not been 

ensuring that everyone is vaccinated 

3. The overwhelming majority of our congregants are vaccinated, 

and we expect the communal protection this offers will not be 

significantly diminished by widening our circle of inclusion 

Our Chalice Health Covenant is still a living document, and we ask all 

congregants to review it, if you haven't lately, and to add your name if 

you have not already.  

 

If you have questions or concerns, please contact the Coordinating 

Team via email. 

 

Yours in our shared faith, 

The Coordinating Team 

 

Callie Leef, Lead; Dean Goddette; Kathleen Swift, Office Administrator; 

Rev. Sharon Wylie, Minister 

 

 

 

 

 

Vaccination Update 

https://chaliceuuc.breezechms.com/form/healthcovenant
mailto:coordinatingteam@chaliceuucongregation.org
mailto:coordinatingteam@chaliceuucongregation.org
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Goal: To more fully live our UU values in our journey toward wholeness, we commit 

to explore ways within our congregation to become a greater source of nourishment 

for Black, Indigenous, and people of color (BIPOC). At a minimum we want our 

white congregants not to marginalize our BIPOC congregants. More purposeful 

work may focus on encouraging internal congregation dialogue and self-reflection on 

issues such as structural racism, white supremacy practices and anti-oppression 

work. 

• Sharon is inviting BIPOC members for a conversation about this goal 

 

Goal: As we transition back to face-to-face gatherings, our goal is to continue to 

provide online accessibility of our worship, meetings, events and activities while 

also embracing the power and comfort of being physically present in community. 

• We are returning to two services on March 19 at 9 and 11. 

 

Oversight of Chalice programs and committees: 

• The Board and the Coordinating Team had a Retreat on January 21, 2023. 

• A Website Content Team has been formed and has started meeting.   

• The Council of Chairs meeting was held on January 14, 2023.  Dean Goddette 

shared how to use Sharepoint. 

 

Memorial Wall Task Force:  

• Nothing new to report 

 

Shade Sail Courtyard Cover: 

• The poles have been installed and measurements have been taken for 

the sails. 

• Th remaining trees were removed and a group of people stayed after 

service to remove the old shade structures 

• Two lines were cut during the installation of the poles and we are 

pursuing repairs. 

 

Powering into the Future fundraising campaign: 

• Tech:  Nothing new to report 

• Solar:  The deposit has been paid and the contract was signed. 

 

 

Coordinating Team Report 
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One of the major responsibilities of the board is to carefully craft goals 

to direct our future operation.   One of these goals deals with our 

financial planning.  As we are about to embark on the Auction and then 

the Pledge Campaign this goal speaks heavily to this concern.  

   

Facing challenging financial times after the building of the Hub 

followed by the pandemic, it is necessary that all Chalice congregants  

deeply understand and participate in creating a sustainable and 

generous financial environment. 

 

  

Board Report

“Every great dream begins with a dreamer. 

Always remember, you have within you the 

strength, the patience, and the passion to 

reach for the stars to change the world.” 

-Harriet Tubman 
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Women’s Book Discussion Group  

On March 21 at 6:30 pm the Chalice Women’s Book Discussion Group will meet via 

Zoom to discuss The Night Watchman by Louise Ehridch.  If you are interested, 

please contact Mary. Non-binary and trans women are warmly invited. 

Winner of the 2021 Pulitzer Prize for fiction. Based on the extraordinary life of 

National Book Award-winning author Louise Erdrich’s grandfather who worked as 

a night watchman and carried the fight against Native dispossession from rural 

North Dakota all the way to Washington, D.C., this powerful novel explores themes 

of love and death with lightness and gravity and unfolds with the elegant prose, sly 

humor, and depth of feeling of a master craftsman. 

 

Thomas Wazhashk is the night watchman at the jewel bearing plant, the first 

factory located near the Turtle Mountain Reservation in rural North Dakota. He is 

also a Chippewa Council member who is trying to understand the consequences of a 

new “emancipation” bill on its way to the floor of the United States Congress. It is 

1953 and he and the other council members know the bill isn’t about freedom; 

Congress is fed up with Indians. The bill is a “termination” that threatens the rights 

of Native Americans to their land and their very identity. How can the government 

abandon treaties made in good faith with Native Americans “for as long as the 

grasses shall grow, and the rivers run”? 

 

Since graduating high school, Pixie Paranteau has insisted that everyone call her 

Patrice. Unlike most of the girls on the reservation, Patrice, the class valedictorian, 

has no desire to wear herself down with a husband and kids. She makes jewel 

bearings at the plant, a job that barely pays her enough to support her mother and 

brother. Patrice’s shameful alcoholic father returns home sporadically to terrorize 

his wife and children and bully her for money. But Patrice needs every penny to 

follow her beloved older sister, Vera, who moved to the big city of Minneapolis. Vera 

may have disappeared; she hasn’t been in touch in months, and is rumored to have 

had a baby. Determined to find Vera and her child, Patrice makes a fateful trip to 

Minnesota that introduces her to unexpected forms of exploitation and violence, and 

endangers her life. 

 

In the Night Watchman, Louise Erdrich creates a fictional world populated with 

memorable characters who are forced to grapple with the worst and best impulses of 

human nature. Illuminating the loves and lives, the desires and ambitions of these 

characters with compassion, wit, and intelligence, The Night Watchman is a 

majestic work of fiction from this revered cultural treasure. 

Group Announcements 
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Ladies Out to Lunch 
 

The Ladies out to Lunch group will meet on Friday, March 17 

at the Cordiano Winery at 11:30 a.m. The winery is located in 

Highland Valley, at 15732 Highland Valley Road, Escondido. 

The location is south of Lake Hodges, wiith easy access from 

the Pomerado Road exit off Highway I-15. Expect a 5 mile 

winding road uphill. Please RSVP to Carol. 

 
 
 

 

 

 

Readers' Theater 
 

  
 

We meet monthly to sight-read plays for our own education and enjoyment. We 

draw roles at random so we can read a variety of plays that interest us and rarely 

fit our exact number and demographics. If you love theater, you're comfortable 

sight-reading aloud, and willing to step into roles and situations that may be out of 

your comfort zone, you might want to give us a try!  If interested, please contact Deb 

to get on the group's monthly mailing list. 

  

 
Our next gathering will be on Monday, March 27 at 6:30 

p.m. via Zoom.  We'll be reading the drama, A Soldier’s 
Play, by Charles Fuller. Set in 1944 at Fort Neal, a 

segregated army camp in Louisiana, this forceful drama 

tracks the investigation of a murder at the camp.  But A 
Soldier’s Play is more than a detective story:  it is a 

tough, incisive exploration of racial tensions and 

ambiguities among blacks and between blacks and 

whites that gives no easy answers and assigns no simple 

blame. 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 
 

 
Information 
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MEMBERSHIP 

 

Official membership is not required for participation in most Chalice activities, but 

there may come a time when you hear a voice inside saying, “This is my religious 

home. I want to support it.” If so, it may be time to think about making the 

commitment of membership. 

 

To learn more about membership, contact Kathleen Swift, our Office Administrator, 

by email at office@chaliceuucongregation.org. 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

  

Chalice Web Site:  https://chaliceuucongregation.org 

Address:  2324 Miller Avenue; Escondido, CA; 92029 

Phone: 760.737.0393 

 

PrevUUs is published monthly by Chalice Unitarian Universalist Congregation.  The 

complete newsletter is distributed via email to members and posted on the Members 

Only section of the website.  An edited version (without congregant contact 

information) is posted on the public section of the website.  Paper copies are available 

per request.  Deadline is the 24th of the month. 

 

Submit articles by the 24th of each month to: Office@chaliceuucongregation.org    

With much gratitude to our Editorial Team:  

Hope Campbell, Callie Leef, and Andi Stout. 

mailto:office@chaliceuucongregation.org
https://chaliceuucongregation.org/
mailto:Office@chaliceuucongregation.org


 
 

 
 

 

23 Volume #24   |  Issue #3| Chalice Unitarian Universalist Congregation 

 

Sun  Mon  Tue  Wed  Thu  Fri  Sat 
      1 

9A Men’s 

Breakfast 

 

 2 
10:30A 

Women’s 

Meditation 

6:30P Hand 

Chimes  

7:30P Choir 

 

 3 
 

 4 
2P Tech 

Rehearsal 

 

             

5 
10A Worship  

10A K-9 RE 

11:10A 

Coffee Hour  

11:30 Teen 

Group 

 

 6 

 

 7 
12P Zoom 

Lunch 

1P CT   

7P Exec. 

Board  

 

 8 
9A Men’s 

Breakfast 

1P Games at 

Chalice 

6:30 Men’s 

Support 

 

 9 
10:30A 

Women’s 

Meditation 

6:30P Hand 

Chimes  

7:30P Choir 

 

 10 
12P Elder’s 

Lunch 

6P  Book 

Discussion  

 

 11 
10A Widen 

Circle Study 

2P Tech 

Rehearsal 

5P In-

person 

Auction 

 

             

12 
10A Worship  

10A K-9 RE 

11:10A 

Coffee Hour  

11:30 Book 

Discussion  

11:30 Teen 

Group 1P 

Private Event 

 13 
1P Poetry 

Group 

 

 14 
12P Zoom 

Lunch 

7P Board of 

Trustees 

 

 15 
9A Men’s 

Breakfast 

1P Fiber 

Arts 

 

 16 
10:30A 

Women’s 

Meditation 

1P Finance 

6:30P Hand 

Chimes  

7:30P Choir 

 

 17 
11:30A 

Ladies 

Lunch 

 

 18 
10 A 

Worship 

Team 

2P Tech 

Rehearsal 

Circle Supp. 

             

19 
9A Worship  

9A K-9 RE 

10:10A 

Coffee Hour  

11A Worship  

11:30 Teen 

Group 

2P Justin Gray 

Auction Event 

6P Teen Bonfire 

 20 

 

 21 
12P Zoom 

Lunch 

1P CT 

7P Women’s 

Book Disc. 

 

 22 
9A Men’s 

Breakfast 

7:15P 

Prayer 

Circle 

 

 23 
10:30A 

Women’s 

Meditation 

6:30P Hand 

Chimes  

7:30P Choir 

 

 24 
6P  Book 

Discussion  

 

 25 
2P Tech 

Rehearsal 

 

             

26 
9A Worship  

9A K-9 RE 

10:10A 

Coffee Hour  

11A Worship  

11:30 Teen 

Group 

11:30 Book 

Discussion  

 27 
6:30P Readers 

Theater 

 28 
12P Zoom 

Lunch 

2P Staff 

6:30P Green 

Team 

 

 29 
9A Men’s 

Breakfast 

 

 

 

 30 
10:30A 

Women’s 

Meditation 

6:30P Hand 

Chimes  

7:30P Choir 

 

 

 

31 
 

   

 

Calendar for March 2023 


